

Onecote Village Hall Trust
Minutes of Meeting
Tuesday, 25th May 2021 at 8:00pm

Attendees: Kate Beresford, Peter Hill, Tracy Hyde, Mick Bentley, Graham Riley, Diane Jagers, Ian Cantrill, Janet Stone, Danny Ward, Paul Tagg

Item 1 Apologies: Stuart Jagers

Item 2 Minutes: 10 March 2020: The Minutes were recorded as being a true record. GH proposed as correct.

Item 3 Opening up of the Hall: Committee members voiced their thoughts on the opening up of the Hall from 21 June. It was decided to revisit the situation immediately after the Government's 14 June 2021 Covid restrictions review. **KB** to do a risk assessment. **PT** to review. A Committee meeting will be held on 15 June 2021 to decide on how and when the Hall will reopen.

Item 4: Future Events:

It was decided that with the uncertainty about when the Hall can reopen and any possible restrictions, no decision can be taken on planning and booking events.

It was suggested that once all restrictions have been lifted that a village social event/bring & share event would be a good idea to bring the village together.

Item 5: Finance:

IC provided a finance update.

Item 6: Grant Update: the Committee were advised that SJ has completed the application for a business grant from SMDC. We should hear back within 14 days.

Item 7: Library: Mick Bentley joined the meeting to discuss the library. The amount of books needs to be reviewed so that there is no overspill into the Hall. **DJ** agreed to contact Leek Post & Times about the books. **DJ** agreed to place an advert on a Facebook selling group.

Item 8: Whist & Keep Fit: TH advised that Keep Fit would no longer run as the number of people attending were too low. JS advised the

numbers at Whist had dwindled over the years and did not want to continue to run the activity.

Janet Stone has been running Whist for about 20 years. The Committee would like to thank Janet for her very valued contribution.

TH to advertise in the newsletter if someone would like to take over Whist. **JS** to ask Phil if he would continue to be the MC.

GR advised that Bingo will continue.

- Item 9: Door repairs: **DW** will take a look at the doors and obtain prices for the next meeting. **PT** suggested that Peak Oak may have oak off-cuts available.
- Item 10: Cleaning outside of the Hall and Tennis court: Date **Wednesday, 2nd June at 6:30pm** a working party will tidy up the areas. **GW** and **DW** to look at repainting the tennis court lines following the tidy up.
- Item 11: Energy Broker: **TH** will contact the company to advise we have a contract until 2023.
- Item 12: Next meeting: 15 June 2021 at 7:30pm
- Item 11: AOB:
- 11.1 Battery for the clock